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Beloved Christian Community,

How do we condense all we are feeling? This is the last newsletter opening page we will write for 
Trinity. Those are hard words to put down.

But there are some things you need to know as we prepare to retire.

You are loved. By us most certainly! You have helped shape us over the last quarter century and more.
You will always be in our hearts. 

But more importantly, you are loved by God. And through all the changes we face in human 
existence, God's love for us never changes. All the love we share is just a dim reflection of that 
love. It will not end. So as our retirement draws ever near, in the midst of our grief, let us rejoice. 
We've been blessed to share that love together and it will carry on wherever each of us finds ourselves.

You are blessed. Paul writes in 1 Corinthians at the very beginning:
I give thanks to my God always for you because of the grace of God that has been given you in 
Christ Jesus, for in every way you have been enriched in him, in speech and knowledge of every 
kind— just as the testimony of Christ has been strengthened among you— so that you are not 
lacking in any gift as you wait for the revealing of our Lord Jesus Christ. He will also strengthen 
you to the end, so that you may be blameless on the day of our Lord  Jesus Christ. God is faithful, 
by whom you were called into the partnership of his Son, Jesus Christ our Lord.

Paul, in this section, is using the plural “you”. It might better be read, “you together.” Wherever 
God’s people live together in love and grace and hope with one another—they are blessed—
you have everything that you need. Our retirement will not change that because "you together" 
have everything you need. What a blessing!

Like Paul, we give thanks. Even though the time now seems too short, we give thanks that for the 
time we shared with you, surrounded and led by the love of God. Nothing can take that from us. 
We will carry this thanksgiving in our hearts—"we together".

And wherever we go, whatever we face, we will always be connected by the love of God. A love that 
is not bound by time, or space, or any human boundary.

Whenever you share communion together, know that wherever we are sharing it, we are all sharing 
it together, with all those who have come before, all those who come after, and with our Lord and 
Savior Jesus Christ.

So, together, let us rejoice and give thanks.

With our love and gratitude,

Pastor Dave and Pastor Cristy

you never 
really leave
 the people 
or the places 
you love,

part of them 
you take 
with you,

leaving a part 
of yourself 

behind 
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It has been 28 years since the Schoob pastoral team first 
joined the Trinity family. In that time they have walked 
with many of us through blessed times—sharing our joys, 
triumphs and celebrations, through devastating times
—sharing our heartbreaks and sorrows, and through the 
ups, downs and challenges that even ordinary days can 
bring—helping us cope and reminding us that God is always 
there. Because of their gifts and the ministries they've 
shared, it can be said that we will never be quite the same again.

Some of their ministry highlights include:
 • a plethora of faith-filled, thought-provoking and relateable 
  messages delivered from the pulpit—week in and week out  
 • an emphasis on Youth Ministry with programs developed to 
  reach specific age groups and that accept and encourage questions 
  while focusing on experiences and our relationship with God (and 
  each other) over requirements of memorizing a verse or the catechism
 • Bible and book study discussions challenging a different perspective, 
  promoting open minds and hearts to help us live out our faith
 • sharing their pastoral services and Trinity with the community and the unchurched
 • a passion for leading the Trinity congregation to be genuine in our commitment
  to be an open and welcoming church 
 • often reminding us that God loves us just the way we are, but waaaay too much 
  to leave us this way (we are all works in progress!)

While it is true we will never be quite the same without Pastor Dave and Pastor Cristy—the same 
Spirit that has worked through their dedicated service (touching many lives along the way) 
will remain with the Trinity family long after they retire—and that is cause for celebration!

Please join us on the Schoob'sPlease join us on the Schoob's
last day as Trinity's Pastorslast day as Trinity's Pastors

for a heartfelt and memorablefor a heartfelt and memorable
Trinity Sending in honor and Trinity Sending in honor and 
thanksgiving for 28 years ofthanksgiving for 28 years of

ministry and love sharedministry and love shared

Sunday August31, 2025
immediately followed by aimmediately followed by a

SSending Celebration Reception will include a lite lunchending Celebration Reception will include a lite lunch** 

*Watch for a SignUP Genius invitation to help with lunch

NOTE | there will be a CARD for the Pastors placed in the Heritage Room 
 by mid-August that everyone in the congregation is invited to sign



SEASONS ofCHANGE
# T R I N I T Y T O G E T H E R 
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Greetings from your Council President! 

I wish to share some updates about our transition, which begins in September 
after we celebrate Pastors Dave and Cristy’s retirement on the weekend of August 
30/31. For a brief time, we will have Supply Pastors fill in to lead worship for all 
services until an Interim Pastor is able to join us. The Council is already working 
with the Synod to find an Interim Pastor who will be with us throughout our 
transition time.

We know that many of you have questions concerning Confirmation. We will keep 
you posted as soon as we have details. The startup date may possibly be delayed, 
but please know that as a Council and as a Congregation we remain steadfast in 
our commitment to the spiritual development of our youth moving forward. 

After our Interim Pastor begins, and with their assistance, the Council will choose 
a Ministry Exploration Team, called the MET team. This team of 6-12 individuals 
will meet weekly or bi-weekly, gathering information about our passions as a 
congregation, which we will then share with the Synod via a ‘Ministry Site Profile’. 
With this data, the Synod can begin to identify and recruit a Pastor whose values 
will align, challenge, and lift up our own in our collective spiritual journey as a 
congregation. 

At that point, the Council will assemble a Call Committee of 6 members to 
interview potential candidates. The Call Committee shall ultimately recommend 
qualified candidates to the Council for call. If the Council agrees that the 
candidate seems to be a good match, the next step is to introduce the candidate 
to the congregation. After meeting a candidate, and on a separate day, we 
will hold a congregational vote. The congregation will ultimately be the entity 
to choose our next Pastor as prescribed by Synod rule. If we do not vote in 
favor, the Call Committee will go back to work and choose another candidate 
for consideration. We will continue the process until we vote favorably for a 
candidate who will lead us in the steps of Christ. All of the procedural information 
is available at milwaukeesynod.org. 

Please let me or another Council member know if you are interested in being 
a part of the MET team or Call Committee. We want the composition of the 
Committees to be representative of the entire congregation.

Most importantly, please trust that God will be at work with us as we:
 • Celebrate our beloved Pastors, Dave and Cristy,
 • Welcome and get to know our Interim Pastor,
 • Complete our ‘Ministry Site Profile’ with the information 
  from the MET committee,
 • Begin the call process, 
 • Interview, meet and choose a new Pastor. 

This is a process that will obviously take some time. The congregation will be 
part of the process and updates will be shared as we go. For the last few weeks 
of August, let us cry, laugh, reminisce, grieve and celebrate with Pastors Dave 
and Cristy. We hope you can be with us on the weekend of August 30/31. 
We have a lot to celebrate! 

In the Good Fight we share together!

Anita
Anita Bayliff, Trinity Council President

SEASONS
ofCHANGE
# T R I N I T Y T O G E T H E R

SurvEy rESuLTS 
Thank You for Your Feedback!

We are grateful to the nearly 100 
individuals who took the time to 
respond to our recent Worship and 
Music survey. Your feedback was 
overwhelmingly positive and has been 
both encouraging and insightful as we 
look toward the future.

Many of you expressed appreciation 
for the welcoming and inclusive 
environment at Trinity. You shared 
how meaningful it is to be part of a 
church family that is kind, friendly, and 
accepting. Respondents highlighted 
how much they value the opportunity 
to serve—both within our church and in 
the wider community.

We also heard how much you enjoy 
the sermons from our pastors and the 
music at each service. Whether through 
spoken word or song, it’s clear that 
these elements are making a deep 
impact.

A few thoughtful suggestions were 
offered as well, such as including a 
traditional hymn at the Created to 
Praise service, placing Bibles in the 
pews, and standing during the Gospel 
reading. These ideas are being carefully 
considered as we continue to shape our 
worship experience.

This survey has provided us with a 
wealth of helpful information—and 
a few follow-up questions, too! Stay 
tuned as we continue to listen and 
learn together, especially during this 
important time of pastoral transition.



4

ALL ABOUT YOUth 
Y O U T H  S C H E D U L E S ,  E V E N T S  &  O P P O R T U N I T I E S

SHARING THE LOVE & PROMISE OF GOD WITH OUR YOUNGEST MEMBERS & FRIENDS

      | Rotation Workshops | SIXTH GRADE BRIDGE

A new CHILDREN’S MINISTRY year is right around
the corner and we are excited about the things we have 
planned. Our theme for the 2025-2026 year is:
KINGS—JESUS IS THE KING OF KINGS. 
Each rotation will focus on Bible stories revolving around 
Kings: David, Daniel, the three Kings who traveled to meet 
baby Jesus, Christ the  King, the Crown of Thorns, and the 
King of Creation. 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS
Our 2025-2026 CHILDREN’S MINISTRY program 
will KICK OFF at 9:30 AM on RALLY SUNDAY—
SEPTEMBER 7th. We are looking forward to gathering 
with our 3 yr old through 6th Graders once again! 
Plan to join us for Rally Day fun and games and then stay 
afterward for a traditional Trinity Ice Cream Social!

CCHHIILLDDRREEN’N’SS  MMIINNIISSTTRRYY

9th grade 
Confirmation

Rite of BaptismRenewal
Please join us in worship on Sunday, 
August 24th when seven of our 9th 
Graders Confirm their faith. This will 
be the last Trinity group completing 
the confirmation program with Pastor 
Cristy and Nate Shubat.
 
These are the seven youth who will be 
renewing their rite of baptism during 
the 9:30 AM Worship Service on 
Sunday, August 24th.

Claire Brehmer
Kennedy Butzler
Morgan Doede
Jayden Hanvey
Manual Jones
Carter Sobush
Colin Weber

ConfIrmatIon 
rehearSaL
WedneSday, auguSt 20th

Confirmation Rehearsal and pizza party

ConfIrmatIon WorShIP 
 Sunday, auguSt 24th | 9:30 am

2025-2026 REGISTRATION FORMS 
All 3 yr old - 6th Graders will be mailed out 
to Trinity families this month and will also 
be available on Trinity's website. If you know 
anyone (family/friend/neighbor) who is 
not a member but may be interested in our 
CHILDREN’S MINISTRY program, please 
invite them and/or contact Alyssa.

We're looking forward to being together!

Alyssa Brockman
Children's Ministry Coordinator 
trinitywestbendcm@gmail.com

Susie Kelnhofer
Little Lambs Coordinator
skelnhofer17@gmail.com

John Kenworthy
Sixth Grade Bridge Mentor
coachkenworthy@gmail.com 

THIS YEAR!! !THIS YEAR!! !

  YES, we ABSOLUTELY NEED YOUR HELP!

ROTATION LEADERS | Volunteers lead a rotation workshop for 
three weeks—ALL LESSONS, MATERIALS ARE PROVIDED. Rotation 
lessons are taught through hands on and sensory experiences 
through 5 different Workshops: MakeiT. (arts & crafts), SeeiT.. 
(movies/stories), MoveiT.(activity/games), TelliT. (stories telling, 
role playing/skits), TasteiT. (making and/or assembling foods)

Volunteering as a Rotation leader is a commitment of only about 3 consecutive Sundays 
per rotation. And—anyone can volunteer, whether you have a child enrolled in the program 
or not—all you need is a desire to share the love and promise of God with  our children. Leading a 
rotation is not only beneficial to our kids and our church, you may find your own faith growing 
in the process of rediscovery the Bible's stories in a new light—through the eyes and the 
hearts of Trinity's kids!

WATCH FOR ROTATION SIGN UP SHEETS AT CHURCH SOON!



SENIOR HIGH YOUth 
Y O U T H  S C H E D U L E S ,  E V E N T S  &  O P P O R T U N I T I E S
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Monarch       M I N I S T R Y

In Alyssa's absence,  Cyndee Bruder 
has been handing out a kaleidoscope of 

monarch caterpillar kits! 
Visit the Heritage Room and the butterfly 

habitat for updates on kit availability.

Raising monarch butterflies can be 
a rewarding experience, that is both 

educational opportunities as well as the 
chance to be totally awe-struck if you get 

the chance to witness metamorphosis—all 
while contributing to their conservation. 

But, don't take my word for it, 
just ask these folks!

Lincoln ButzlerCharlotte Butzler

Ambrose Brockman

Elouise Brockman Augustus Brockman

Sr high 2025 Summer ImmerSion triP 
Pine Ridge Reconciliation centeR 
PIne rIdge, South daKota | JuLy 18-25 
At the very time this newsletter is being pulled together, 
our Senior High youth are still in the midst of their 
immersion experience in South Dakota. They have shared 
some photos and information to give us a glimpse of the 
first part of their journey—we look forward with anticipation 
to hearing from them, in person, when they return!

ABOVE LEFT | settling in to the accommodations at Pine Ridge Reconciliation Center 
ABOVE RIGHT | A tour of Wind Cave National Park - a spiritually sacred place for the Sioux
BELOW | The group at the Crazy Horse Monument and Museums
NOT PICTURED | The group is spending time with and listening to Indigenous residents, learning 
about passions, ministries and what is held dear in the Pine Ridge community. Basil Brave 
Heart talked about Lakota philosophy. Darren took the group to see his buffalo and gave them 
a beautiful retelling of the White Buffalo Woman Calf Story.  They will visit the Wounded Knee 
Memorial,  learning  the history directly from Kelly Looking Horse, whose great grandfather, as 
a young child, survived the massacre. The group also spent time with Lakota Ledger artist, Joe 
Pulliam who shared interesting stories about his life, travels, adventures . . . and his art!
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FROM Paul Bauman, Trust Board Member  

will trinity expand its 
ministry In aUGUst? 

While Trinity has a 2025 Ministry Plan 
(sometimes called the congregation 
budget), Trinity has already expanded its 
ministry this year beyond the budget 
through its ENDOWMENT FUND.  

As reported last month, thanks to 
member requests, three OUTREACH FUND 
requests were approved earlier this year, 
supporting programs and/or supplies for: 
Breaking the Chains Ministry (an approved 
Greater Milwaukee Synod ministry), an 
October workshop on Loss and Grief 
Experiences at the Blue Lotus Center 
(watch for early Trinity member registration 
in September), and supporting some 
campership and transportation costs for 
Trinity’s July week at Pine Lake Camp.

In July two more requests were approved, 
also under the OUTREACH FUND 
parameters: 
 • a limited campership to a member 
  who was unable to make the Trinity  
  camp week
 • monetary sponsorship supporting the 
  Washington County Pride Celebration 
  on August 24, hosted by the Youth and
  Family Project. 

The Trust Board will have its quarterly 
meeting (now on August 24)  and will 
welcome Trinity member requests that 
fall under Leadership Development, 
Outreach Ministry, and/or the Mission of 
the Larger Church parameters to further 
expand Trinity’s ministry, through its 
ENDOWMENT FUND. 

Request forms are on the stub wall in the 
Heritage Room and can be returned to the 
Church Office. The Board looks forward to 
receipt of any requests. 

ENDOWMENT
FUND
 PLANT A SEED CREATE A LEGACY

Trinity collected a total of 
345 pairs of shoes! Thank 
you to Denise Kenworthy 
and family for organizing, 
sorting and delivering 
the Soles for Jesus shoe 
collection! 

Thank you to Lee Taylor 
and West Bend Vacuum 
for the donation of a 
new vacuum—a great 
addition to Trinity's 
maintenance tool box!

Thank you to Joseph 
Kaninsky and Anita 
Bayliff for taking on much 
needed  trimming of trees, 
and to Mike Kappler for 
hauling the branches 
away! 

Thank you to Phil Wagner 
for removing the old letters 
and filling the holes, and 
to Bob & Sandy Poenitsch 
for painting the panel on 
the front of the church in 
anticipation of our new 
signage!

thankyou

Thank you to Trinity's PopUP Choir: Howard 
& Marcia Vrankin, Paul Bauman, Phil Pierce, 
Pat Thacker, Rick Gilbertson, Cyndee Bruder & 
Paul Anderson  for sharing their talents under 
the direction of Heather Peters ... this small 
group sounds much "bigger" than they are—
BEAUTIFUL!

Thank you to Pastor Cristy and Dave, Cheryl 
Scaffidi, Rick Gilbertson, Howard Vrankin and 
Nate Shubat for participated in the (Purim) 
message/skit featuring Haman (booo), Queen 
Esther and Mordechai (yay!). LESSON: Perhaps 
you were born for such a time as this. ESTHER 4:14

Take a look at those FLOWERS blooming in front of 
the church on 7th Avenue! THANK YOU to Trinity's 
Gardeners for their steadfast care of the garden beds 
around our building. 

THANK YOU to all 
who bring treats 
and volunteer to 
host our Sunday 
morning COFFEE 
HOUR—as you can 
see, it is a popular 
and important 
Community 
Building and 
Welcoming 
Ministry.

The NEW SIGNAGE for the 7th Avenue front 
panel (dedicated to the ministry of Pastors Dave & 
Cristy) is scheduled for installation during the last 
week of July and should be in place by the time this 
newsletter is printed. 

NEW SIGNAGE GOES HERE! 

The best way to find yourself is to lose yourself in 
the service of others. —Mahatma Gandhi 
Trinity is at its best when we serve together and we are 
thankful for all those who step up.
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härmənē  THE PERFECT FIFTH – 2025 BENEFIT CONCERT
That’s right, the men of härmənē  are back for their 5th SEASON of 
raising their voices in song for a good cause!  This year all proceeds will 
be donated to The Youth and Family Project. As you can see (above) we 
have been gifted some wonderful SUPER RAFFLE prizes(!), but we would 
also welcome your help to make this benefit a success!

SERVE
SERVE
SERVE
SERVE
SERVE
SERVE
SERVE
SERVE
SERVE
SERVE
SERVE
SERVE
SERVE
SERVE
SERVE
SERVE
SERVE
SERVE
SERVE
SERVE

HELP US MAKE THIS BENEFIT A SUCCESS by donating these items 
toward our fundraising efforts—specifically we invite and would 
welcome donations of:

 • GIFT CARDS for local restaurants & businesses, Amazon, DoorDash 
  • BOTTLES OF WINE for the Wine Pull Raffle

Please bring donations for the härmənē 
benefit to the church office by August 31           thankyou!  

the Gift of Serving
The gift of serving, also known 
as the gift of ministry or helps, 
is a spiritual gift that enables 
individuals to identify and meet 
the practical needs of others, 
often behind the scenes. Those 
with this gift are naturally inclined 
to see what needs to be done and 
to act on it, finding fulfillment in 
tangible acts of service rather than 
public recognition.

Significance of the Gift of ServingSignificance of the Gift of Serving

Building Up the ChurchBuilding Up the Church
The gift of serving is essential for 
the overall health and growth of 
a church or community, enabling 
individuals to use their abilities to 
support one another. 

Reflecting God's LoveReflecting God's Love
By meeting practical needs, 
individuals with the gift of serving 
can express God's love and 
compassion to others. 

Fulfilling God's PurposeFulfilling God's Purpose
Using this gift to serve others 
allows individuals to contribute to 
God's plan for the world. 

In essence, the gift of serving is 
a powerful way to express love, 
meet needs, and contribute to 
the well-being of others, all while 
finding fulfillment in the act of 
selfless service.



 Anti-rAcism BOOK stUDY
 TUESDAY | AUGUST  26 | 7 PM
 The book we will be discussing in August is 
 The Color of Compromise by Jemar Tisby

The book we will be discussing hits home as it 
examines the complicity of the Church in the 
continuance of racism in the United States. 
Please join us for the final anti-racism book study 
led by Pastor Dave, Tuesday, August 26, 7 PM.
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the trinity ComforterS
gather on Thursday afternoons at 
1 PM to create blankets of comfort 
that are distributed in and outside 
our community. Each blanket is made
by layering three sheets. 

DONATIONS of Flat cotton sheets 
-any size- are appreciated! 

You do not need to sew in order to help 
make the blankets!  We are a fun group, 
sharing stories, prayers, and humor all 
while creating a blanket that will make 
a difference in someone’s life. 
Come, check us out and share some 
comfort and joy!

Trinity
Comforters

Join us on Sunday, 
August 17th

as we welcome 

neW memberS
into the Trinity family 

during the 9:30 AM  
Worship service

Once again Trinity will have a presence at the Washington County 
PRIDE CELEBRATION. Join us on the afternoon of Sunday, August 24 
as we let our community know that we follow Jesus' command to 
love one another and, as such, there is a place for everyone at Trinity.



On the day yOu were bOrn, GOd danced, 
anGels sanG and the stars aliGned. 
we hOpe that yOur birthday will be 

a happy celebratiOn filled with blessinGs.

 Peter Nelson  8|01
 Joey Schneider  8|01
 Elouise Brockman  8|02
 Isaiah Hanvey  8|02
 Hazel Griffin  8|03
 Anniken Brandt  8|05
 Tamara Cerniglia  8|05
 Leon Krueger  8|05
 Tanner Schmoldt  8|10
 Mason Ellis  8|11
 Alexander Bergerud  8|12
 Benjamin Schiller  8|12
 Kelly Anderson  8|13
 Mike Kurer  8|13
 Sheila Sauer  8|13
 Lauren Hull  8|16
 Victoria Kenworthy  8|16
 Michael Tikusis  8|16
 Jill Hasenstein  8|17
 Adeline Peters  8|17
 John Wagner  8|17
 Sophia Neumann  8|18
 Ricky Gilbertson  8|19
 Barbara Larson  8|20
 Libby Markgraf  8|20
 Dane McIntyre  8|20
 Eileen Davis  8|21
 Eric Hanson  8|21
 Finnegan Liles  8|23
 Maxwell Schickert  8|23
 Pamela Neumann  8|24
 Chet Nielsen III  8|24
 Kristine Dreher  8|26
 Kyle Gunnare  8|26
 Taylor Oksiuta  8|26
 Nancy Bower  8|27
 Kerri O’Shea  8|27
 David Sparks  8|27
 John Wilson  8|27
 Lily Myrhum  8|28
 Diane Nielsen  8|28
 Carlyle Kirchner  8|29
 Shelby Omernick  8|29
 Paxton Bungert  8|30
 Thomas Davis  8|30
 Greg McMahon  8|30
 Rob Brockman  8|31
 Karen Carlson  8|31
 Kaylin Kozlowski  8|31
 John Schauble  8|31
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W I S H I N G  YO U

Birthday
B L E S S I N G S

 

Mark your calendar for Saturday 
October 11 | 9 AM - NOON

Healing THrougH grief: 
A Journey to Wholeness

This 3-hour workshop is open to anyone who 
is grieving—whether through death, loss of a 

relationship, or significant life change. 

 This workshop is being offered free of 
charge to the community due to the support 
of Trinity Endowment Funds. It will be 
limited to 40 participants and Trinity will be 
given the option of early registration.  

a Safe PLaCe
to share

WedneSday
auguSt 20 | 7 Pm
The next  Safe PLaCe  to share 
meeting will be on August 20th 
(a Wednesday this time) at 7 PM.
For those who don’t know, this 
offers a safe place to share our 
concerns about the world. It is a 
safe space because we gather not 
to condemn or berate, or even to 
convince—but to listen, understand 
and support. 

All are welcome to join us.

NOTICE | SEPTEMBER NEWSLETTER WILL BE DELAYED
The publication of the September newsletter will be DELAYED so that we are able to include 

highlights from Pastor Dave and Cristy's last worship and Sending Celebration Reception.

Tune in to Trinity's weekly (Wednesday morning) emails for updates and 
MARK YOUR CALENDARS NOW for these important September dates:

 SEPTEMBER 7 Rally Day | CHILDREN’S MINISTRY KICK OFF | 9:30 AM
  FIRST GUEST PASTOR LEADING WORSHIP (Sat & Sun)
  Ice Cream Social Celebration—AFTER WORSHIP

 SEPTEMBER 14 CHILDREN’S MINISTRY | 9:30 AM
  GUEST PASTOR LEADING WORSHIP (Sat & Sun)
  härmənē BENEFIT CONCERT | 1 PM
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Trinity | Contact Information
Trinity Lutheran Church |          ELCA |          Reconciling in Christ | 140 N. 7TH AVE | WEST BEND, WI 53095                                          

262-334-2125 | trinity@trinitywestbend.com | trinitywestbend.com  

 Pastor Cristy Schoob Pastor David Schoob
	 262-483-0792	 262-483-0791
	 cschoob@trinitywestbend.com	 dschoob@trinitywestbend.com

Congregation Council Members
Anita Bayliff, PRESIDENT ............... MINISTRY SUPPORT

John Kenworthy, VP .........OUTREACH & TECHNOLOGY 

Greg McMahon, TREASURER ..........................FINANCE

Cheryl Scaffidi, SECRETARY ...........WORSHIP & MUSIC

Penny Bergerud ..................... COMMUNITY BUILDING

Vern Hasenstein  ...................................TECHNOLOGY  
Mike Kappler ............................................... PROPERTY

Todd Markgraf ................................................ PROPERTY

Candy Sarauer ........................................... OUTREACH

Renee Thacker ........................... FAITH DEVELOPMENT  
James Winkler ....................................... STEWARDSHIP

Lexi George .............................YOUTH REP. | OUTREACH

OFFICE HOURS | MON - THURS ............8:00 AM - 3:30 PM
                                             FRIDAYS  ....................... OFFICE CLOSED

Sue Walker ................................................Parish Coordinator
swalker@trinitywestbend.com | 262-334-2125  
Alyssa Brockman ........... Children’s Ministry Coordinator
trinitywestbendcm@gmail.com | 262-343-5557
Heather Peters ....................... Music Ministry Coordinator
peters.heatherj@gmail.com | 262-305-7338
Sandy Poenitsch ................Communication Coordinator
spoenitsch@trinitywestbend.com | 262-388-1616
Karen Sparks ...................................................Financial Clerk
ksparks@trinitywestbend.com
Phil Wagner .............................................. Facilities Manager
farmerwagner673@gmail.com | 262-355-5332

COUNCIL | 7 PM

7 PM | NA

7 PM | NA

7 PM | NA

7 PM | NA

 SUNdaY  MONdaY TUESdaY WEdNESdaY THUrSdaY FridaY SaTUrdaY

  10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

 17 18 19 20 21 22 23

 24 25 26 27 28 29 30

7 PM | NA

7 PM | NA

7 PM | NA 7 PM | NA

aUGUST 2025

CTP Worship | 9:30 AM

CTP Worship | 9:30 AM

CTP 
Confirmation
Worship
9:30 AM

Welcome New Members 
CTP Worship | 9:30 AM

3:30 PM

 3 4 5 6 7  8 9 

MUSIC THERAPY | 1:30 PM

MUSIC THERAPY | 1:30 PM

MUSIC THERAPY | 1:30 PM

MUSIC THERAPY | 1:30 PM

Liturgical 
Worship | 4 PM

Liturgical 
Worship | 4 PM

Liturgical 
Worship | 4 PM

Liturgical 
Worship | 4 PM

Liturgical 
Worship | 4 PM

COMFORTERS
1 PM

COMFORTERS
1 PM

COMFORTERS
1 PM

OFFICE CLOSED

OFFICE CLOSED

OFFICE CLOSED

OFFICE CLOSED

SUMMER

      1 2

A SAFE PLACE
7:00 PM

Wash County
Pride Celebration
NOON-4 PM

CONFIRMATION
PRACTICE

COUNCIL 
MEETING 

ANTI-RACISM-
BOOK STUDY | 7 PM

    31 1Pastor Dave & 
Pastor Cristy's
last day at Trinity

CTP Worship
9:30 AM
immediately 
followed by
Sending
Celebration
Reception

     SEPT 7 | Rally Day Children's MINISTRY KICK OFF | 9:30 AM
                        First Guest Pastor leading Worship (Sat & Sun)
                       Ice Cream Social Celebration—A F T E R  W O R S H I P

  SEPT 14 | CHILDREN’S MINISTRY | 9:30 AM
                       Guest Pastor leading Worship (Sat & Sun)
                    härmənē Benefit Concert | 1:30 PM
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